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RE: Public Involvement Meeting 
       WIS 19, Division Street to River Road 
       Dane County 
 

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is proposing improvements to WIS 19 near the 
village of Waunakee in Dane County to address aging and deteriorated pavement as well as intersection 
operational improvements.  

Please join us for a public involvement meeting to discuss this scheduled rehabilitation and resurfacing 
project. The meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 3, 2022, from 4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. at the 
Waunakee Public Library, 201 N Madison Street, Waunakee, WI 53597. A brief presentation will start at 
5:00 pm and the remainder of the meeting will follow an open house format. 

Improvements from Division Street to Schumacher/Raemisch Road includes a roadway reconstruction 
with added turn lanes, signal upgrades, curb ramps updates, and a raised median. From 
Schumacher/Raemisch Road to River Road improvements will consist of a mill and overlay and select 
culvert replacements. A project location map is attached for your use.  

WIS 19 will remain open during construction. The proposed work between Division Street and 
Schumacher/Raemisch Road will be performed under construction staging and the remainder of the 
project will be performed with lane closures using flaggers. 

The project will need to purchase right of way and temporary easements for the proposed 
improvements. Real estate staff will be available at the meeting if there are any questions. 
The real estate process will begin in Fall 2023. Construction is scheduled to occur in 2026. 

We encourage you to review the project website and the materials available there 
(https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/sw/wis19-danecounty). Go online to wisconsindot.gov 
and search “WIS 19” and click on “WIS 19 (Division Street to River Road)” or scan the QR code.  

If you are deaf or hard-of-hearing and require an interpreter during the meeting, you may request one by 
contacting me at least three working days prior to the meeting. If you have any questions, or if you cannot 
attend the meeting, but would like to find out more about the project, please contact me at (608) 242-6651 
or cwagner@msa-ps.com. 

Sincerely, 

Chad Wagner 
Chad Wagner, P.E.       
Project Manager    
(608) 242-6651     
cwagner@msa-ps.com   
 
Enclosures: Project Location Map   


